KINGSTON ON SOAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 3rd November 2015
at 7.00 pm, in the Coronation Room of the Village Hall
	1

2

3

4

5
5.1

5.2
6

7

7.1
8

8.1

8.2

9

9.1

9.2

9.2.1
9.2.1

9.2.2

9.3

10

10.1
10.2
10.3
10.4

11

11.1
11.2

12

12.1
12.2

12.3

13
13.1
13.2

14

15
16
17
17.1


	Present: 

Parish Councillors; M Johnson (MJ) (Chair), G Aldridge (GA) and S Dale (SD).

Borough Councillor; Stuart Matthews (SM).

Parish Clerk; R Parrey (RP). 
Community events organiser: Bob Metcalfe (BM).

Residents; D Fairbanks (DF) and David Arrowsmith (DA).

Welcome 
MJ welcomed those present.
Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Neville Smith and Andrew Brown.
Declarations of interest

There were none.
Minutes of meeting on 8th September 2015
These were agreed as a correct record.
Matters arising from the meeting on 8th September 2015
Information board (item 5.1): SD has received comments from Norman Beeby and Angela Howard, and also a quote of £650 to supply and fix the board. Members noted that a grant of £600 has already been received from the County Council.
Insurance renewal: RP confirmed that this has been arranged and that the trailer is covered.
Co-option of councillors

After David Fairbanks had been introduced to the Parish Council he said he was willing to take on the role of Councillor. Members then agreed to co-opt David Fairbanks onto the Parish Council. RP will organise the paper work.

Clerk’s correspondence

Rushcliffe Parish forum: MJ had attended this event and reported that presentations include gypsy sites, illegal encampments, rural development programme and the Strategic Growth Board.
Finance

Financial up-date: Payments from the main account since the meeting on 8th September 2015 were as follows:
· To Richard Parrey for 3 month’s salary (July to September) - £280.00

· To Came & Co the insurance premium (from October 2015) - £531.79

· To Rushcliffe BC for administering the parish election - £36.00

·  To P & J Services for mowing grass (in August and September) - £324.00

£50 donation was received from the Long Eaton Velo Club & paid into the car park a/c.

The Holy Moly Village Venture on 8th October made an overall profit of £61.66.
£300.00 was paid into the events account on 13th October for marquee hire.

HSBC form: RP has been asked to complete a form confirming the Parish Council’s tax status. 
Planning and Development Matters
New applications: 
None had been received.

On-going applications:
Geological exploration at Dairy Centre: The Borough Council’s decision is awaited.

Wind turbine at Dairy Centre: The Parish Council has objected to this proposal.
Extension at Oaks Farm: The Borough Council has granted this proposal.
Other development matters:

Rushcliffe BC is changing their planning system by enabling parish councils to comment and view correspondence online.
Traffic
Cycle races: MJ confirmed that he had delivered a letter to the Director of Highways and received no reply. SM said he would let Andrew Brown know. 
Interactive sign: The disappearance of the solar panel and turbine from the warning sign approaching the New Kingston crossroads has been brought to the attention of Nottinghamshire County Council but no action has been taken.

Community road safety: No report
New bridge at Zouch: A public exhibition about the design and construction of a new road bridge over the River Soar is currently taking place at the Rose and Crown Zouch. 
Village hall car park

Village hall: GA said that the next committee meeting will be on Tuesday 10th November at 8.00 pm. She also reminded Members that she represents the Parish Council at these meetings. 

Car Park: Laing O'Rourke has now ceased work in the area will not therefore be fulfilling their promise to re-surface the car park.

David Arrowsmith queried asked whether the Parish council, as owners of the car park, are taking action to deal with ongoing problems such as unsociable behaviour and security lighting. MJ stated that the Parish Council would look into what they can reasonably be expected to do as problems become known. It was suggested that incidents of theft, vandalism and serious anti-social behaviour should be reported to the police on the non-urgent number 101.  This information could be placed on the Village Hall notice board and on the website. GA said she would raise the matter of security lighting with the Village Hall Management Committee.
Environment
Trees on The Green: SD confirmed that he is getting three quotes for a detailed tree survey to be undertaken this autumn.
Bollards on The Green: The damaged bollards have not yet been repaired by Nottinghamshire County Council 

Flower tubs: SD volunteered to speak to residents he believes would be willing to help.
Community events

Village Ventures: The next event at the village hall will be ‘A Brief History of Christmas’ on Saturday 28th November 2015. Flyers handed out for delivery to households in the parish: Posters will be ready shortly. BM said he has purchased a tarpaulin for the trailer as well as some rope to tie it down. He proposed to buy 6 or 7 trays for displaying food at future events: this was approved.
Outdoor events: The Queen’s 90th birthday could be a suitable occasion for another outdoor event using the marquee. This will be discussed again at the next Parish Council meeting.
Village Plan
GA said that she will up-date the text and then hand it over to a professional web designer. DF suggested that a Parish Council email address on the web site would a useful means by which residents could contact the council: GA said she would investigate this.
Parish web site
This is regularly being up-dated.
Items for newsletters
MJ will prepare the newsletter in the absence of Neville Smith. The next parish newsletter will include items on the following topics:
· Planning matters

· Village Ventures
· Marquee hire

· Web site address
DF agreed to deliver newsletters to the Kingston Fields area.

Any other business
‘Your life’: RP reported that he had been given copies of this County Council magazine for circulation to parishioners over 55.
The meeting closed at 9.05 pm
Date and venue of the next Parish Council meeting: 

Tuesday 5th January 2016 in the Coronation Room of the village hall.
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